                                SVDP Conference of St. Ann’s Church, Bethany Beach, DE, Minutes
                                                                October 12, 2015
                                                                 
Sign in Sheet
 Opening prayer
Welcome new members
Secretary’s report, Jackie Boyd-the minutes were approved
Treasurer’s report, Mary Ellen-$6,230.66 is the balance of the October report
Election of new president, Mike Farrar was the only candidate and he was elected unanimously.
The School of Charity was discussed as St. Ann’s is hosting it and we needed a count of how many were attending and how many could set up and clean up after the event was over. We had wonderful volunteers to set up and approximately 15 to 16 people who attended and a nice group of volunteers to put everything away. Thank you to everyone from our conference for all your help! A special thank you to the St. Jude’s conference; for setting up the School of Charity, coffee, lunch, speakers and handouts, etc.  Frank and Eileen Walder carried a great deal of the load.
Team 1 shared on their experience with the food pantry at OLG this past week. No clients Tuesday but Thursday they had clients lined up about 18 strong before they opened up. There was some confusion, due to the newness of the whole procedure. There was a language barrier that Rosa filled as a translator. They gave out 32 bags of groceries, but it was hard to interview the clients and fill grocery bags and the clients ended up picking what they wanted in the pantry. Items need to be replaced each week, as they are used. A list of the food that needs to be replenished should be complied each week and given to the team that is procuring the items.  There needs to be a discipline to the food pantry, we should have one day for stocking and learning how we go about helping our clients and one day that we are open to give out food. Most SVdP pantries are only open one day each week. Our St. Ann’s group will begin once a week after this coming week. We need to have a driver’s license, the last 4 digits of their Social Security number, or a bill with an address on it to verify the client’s identification and to match numbers with each visit.
 When we are ordering food from Dollar Tree here in South Bethany, Lenore Thommes said to use the following information for buying from them be put in the minutes: Managers: Barb and Dawn; The Dollar Tree Store no. is 449; you can order online at www.dollartree.com. This is the direct line to order from the dollar tree. Then pick it up at the store.
There was a discussion on the intake sheet. What can be deleted to facilitate filling it out? What is the bare minimum needed? These questions will be e-mailed to Frank Walder before the Sat. School of Charity. We need to check with Father Klevence whether we are able to collect food on Tuesday at OLG. Mike asked for and copied all the minutes and agendas we have accumulated so far from our meetings.
Father Klevence arrived and said it is O.K. to bring food on Tuesdays to OLG specifically for our SVdP food pantry. We will get a list from Frank where the other SVdP groups so we can send people who are not in our parish boundaries to other conferences. Father will get a map of the parish boundaries. 
Bethany Homeless Shelter opens Nov.  13, 2015-- with 13 to 14 people. Can SVdP donate one meal per month—Nov. to March and eat with them?
[bookmark: _GoBack]John Traina visited The Stone House (a home for the homeless) and it will open early Nov. and it is need of supplies: drink mixes, coffee, iced tea, lemonade. Also linens-single bed sheets, comforters, towels and clothes. Soup and sandwiches ingredients are needed for lunches and they also need volunteers to help prepare dinners.
 Client reports
Our next meeting will be Monday October 26, 2015 at 7:00 p.m., in the Masterson Center.
Closing Prayer
Minutes respectfully submitted by Jackie Boyd, secretary.





